ETRPC

Minutes for Friday, February 1, 2013
West Science 2803
Present:  Kevin McDonough (AIS); Chris Lewis (IT); Michael Kowalczyk (Computer Science); Dave Donovan (Physics); Mounia Ziat (Psychology); Matt Smock (ITD); Hugo Eyzaguirre (Economics); Greg Warchol (Criminal Justice); Eric Burdick (CLS)
1. Approval of the Minutes
a. Minutes from November 30, 2012 meeting approved:  moved by Donovan; seconded by Ziat.
2. Chair

a. Jessica Thompson (CAPS) will be taking a semester off along with Chuck Rayhorn (Business​)
3.  Informational Technology

a. Some systems were updated over break – Camtasia Relay (capturing lectures), Educat, Share, and Java. For Java, if you have version 7, make sure to update to update 11.   For version 6, you should have update 38.
4. Instructional Design and Technology 
a. 1,100 Educat requests, which is a record for a winter semester.

b. Clicker project has been set aside this week; will demo some products at our February 15 meeting

c. Some faculty are using Adobe Connect Now (free version) for virtual office hours.   ITD is working to get an open source conferencing service.  Will hope to have it out sometime this semester.  
5. Help Desk
a. Chris recommends faculty schedule classroom software installs rather than send students to help desk.  
6. Good of the Order

a. Ziat mentioned a colleague complained that in the new version of Educat you cannot give feedback on assignments. The Committee and Ziat weren’t clear what he was saying as this feature is available and working. 

b. Eyzaguirre brought up the issue again on why can’t the Help Desk provide virtual tech support through computer sharing.  Donovan brought up the issue of FERPA and general security issues.  Wagner brought up the issue of some rogue students leaving something behind in a faculty’s computer that will allow them access in the future.  
7. New business
a. Kowalczyk asked if there is an alternative to Respondus Lockdown Browser.  Smock said there are not many alternatives and they have their own sets of problems.    A discussion followed of the drawbacks/issues when using Lockdown Browser.   Someone wondered if the hard drive partition is the answer.  Smock said the main use of the classroom partition is to provide a clean operating environment.  Wagner said the partition is also good for booting up a machine when the main partition has problems.  Smock suggested using a timed test is one way to deal with potential cheating and can overcome some of the issues of using the Lockdown Browser.   

b. Donovan mentioned the issues of getting new monitors for faculty, as the new laptops have smaller screens.  Wagner said it hasn’t been discussed by the TLC yet.  Donovan suggested it will be helpful to know what options are available if we get smaller machines

c. Kowalczyk said in the new IR, The Commons, there was no category for conference articles, but there now is a category for publications.  

d. Kowalczyk suggested revisiting our guidelines on laptop use in the classroom.  Kowalczyk suggested reviewing the guidelines to offer best practices. Donovan said the original point of the document wasn’t to do that, but rather give some general guidelines.  
Meeting adjourned 11:55 am
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